Council Meeting
November 10, 2015
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, November 10, 2015.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence remembering our many veterans, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz and Solicitor Boll.  Councillors Auerweck and King were excused.
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III
Mayor Swartz read two Proclamations into the minutes, with the actual presentation of the Proclamations taking place on the anniversary dates.


25th Anniversary of The Pro Shop of Newtown - November 14, 2015

175th Anniversary of the United Methodist Church - November 15, 2015

Special Events


Midnight Madness - December 4, 2015 from 10 PM - Midnight 

Historic House Tour - December 5, 2015 from 10 AM - 4 PM


Newtown Holiday Parade - December 6, 2015 from 2-4 PM

Holiday Volunteer Open House - December 13, 2015 from 3-6 PM
Mayor Swartz announced that there will be filming for Hotel Hell with Chef Gordon Ramsey at the Brick Hotel and possible filming of a Revolutionary War re-enactment in December at the Court Inn.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.

Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Chris Gusty
Mr. Gusty announced that application COA 2015-012-H for Dennis Jenkins, 301 S. Chancellor Street was withdrawn from consideration.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.



COA 2015-026-H   Resident Candace Zorowitz, 312 E. Washington 
Avenue



The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for replacement of the 
existing front doors on the home.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to approve the October 7, 2015 Work Session Meeting minutes.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve the October 13, 2015 Council Meeting  minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of October totaling $303,573.86.
Year 2016 Proposed Budget

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to direct the Secretary to advertise the Year 2016 Proposed Budget of $3,812,735.  
Year 2016 Tax Rate Ordinance
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to direct the Secretary to advertise an Ordinance setting the Tax Rate for Year 2016 as follows:  General Fund 9.25 Mills; Lighting Fund .75 Mill; Fire Tax Fund .875 Mills; Street Improvement Fund 2.125 Mills; Ambulance Fund .25 Mills; Earned Income Tax @ 1%; Realty Transfer Tax @ 1%; and Local Services Tax @ $52.00.  
Year 2016 Tax Ordinance Fixing Salaries
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to direct the Secretary to advertise an Ordinance Fixing Salaries and other compensation for elected tax collector, auditor and Council appointees for Year 2016. 
Personnel Committee – Chris Gusty

Councillor Gusty reminded the public of 2 current openings on the Human Relations Commission, one on the EAC and volunteers needed for the Traffic Committee.  He also announced that many terms were expiring at the end of December and he will be contacting individuals about reappointment, but he also encouraged interested residents to apply for those positions, which include positions on EAC, HARB, Joint Historic Commission, Planning Commission, Shade Tree Commission, Zoning Hearing Board and Vacancy Board.

Streets, Lights & Properties - Robert Walker & Chris Gusty
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Engineer to go out to bid for the Main Municipal Parking Lot Paving Project.
Councillor Gusty explained that Council approximately two years ago considered an overall road inventory of road conditions, but the cost was an issue at that time.  The current state of the budget would allow Council to undertake the road inventory at this time, which would provide a roadmap for the next 5 years or so. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Engineer to do a Road Inventory at a cost not to exceed $7000.
Solicitor's Report - William J. Bolla

Mr. Bolla previously provided Council with the latest draft of the Portable Sign Ordinance.  Since there were no comments on the changes, Mr. Bolla was looking for authorization to advertise the ordinance.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously to authorize the Solicitor to advertise consideration of the Portable Sign Ordinance for adoption at the January 4, 2016 Council meeting.
Old Business
Councillor Warren reported that the Request for Proposal for landscape architects for the Newtown Common and Newtown Creek Restoration project was sent last week with a response date of December 15, 2015.
Councillor Gusty updated Council on his recent visit to West Chester where the city recently replaced 1058 lights with LED lights.  West Chester had very few complaints about the change in lighting and they were able to make adjustments with light shields or dimming for those complaints they did receive. He noted that replacement of mercury vapor lights results in a better return rate and the majority of the Borough lights are mercury vapor.  
New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 7:19 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Jeff Werner
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